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Warre, C. N. M. A new race of Serinus. Bull. Brit. Orn. Club, 64 (451): 40-41,
Mar. 9, 1944.—Serinus atrogularis lwenarum, new subspecies.

Waite, C. N. M. Further notes on Palaearctic migrants in Northern Rhodesia.
Ostrich, 15 (1): 49-55, Mar., 1944,

WHrtE, C. N. M. Miscellaneous notes on Northern Rhodesia birds. Ibis, 86: 139—
150, Apr., 1944.—Pycnonotus tricolor vaughanjonesi, new subspecies (Mwinilunga,
Northern Rhodesia). ,

Wurre, C. N. M. Three new races from Northern Rhodesia. Bull. Brit. Orn.
Club, 64 (450): 19-22, Dec. 31, 1948.—Guttera edouardi kathleenae, Mirafra
africana kabalii, and Mirafra africanoides trapnelli, new subspecies.

WarrLock, F. LawsoN. White-headed Petrel. Emu, 43 (4): 280, Apr., 1944.

WarTreLL, H. M. Black-shouldered Kite in Western Australia. Emu, 43 (4): 294~
296, Apr., 1944,

Warrtern, H. M. John Leadbeater of the National Museum. Victor. Nat., 60
(11): 180, Mar., 1944.

WiLsoN, BRuce V. The Western Meadowlark nests at Okemos, Michigan. Jack-
Pine Warbler, 22 (1): 13-16, pl. 4, Jan., 1944.

WiLsoN, ELLEN. Birding on Christmas week in Louisiana. Flicker, 16 (1): 7-9,
Mar., 1944,

‘WiLsoN, GorboN. Breaking all records. Kentucky Warbler, 20 (3): 31-32, Summer,
1944.

NOTES AND NEWS
THE SIXTY-SECOND STATED MEETING OF THE A.O.U.

The annual meeting of the American Ornithologists’ Union is again of necessity
restricted to a simple business meeting of Council, Fellows, and Members. It will
be held, as in 1943, at the American Museum of Natural History, New York City,
on Wednesday, October 25. Since fifteen Fellows and Members, including ten
Fellows and five members of the Council, must be in attendance to transact the
necessary business of the Society, it is urged that those members of each group
who can do so will endeavor to be present.

William Lutley Sclater, Honorary Fellow of the A.Q.U., died on July 7, 1944,
from the explosion of a robot bomb.

Jesse D. Figgins, at one time Director of the Colorado Museum of Natural History,
and more recently associated with the University of Kentucky, died on June 10,
1944, at the age of seventy-seven. Although an occasional contributor to ‘The Auk,’
Mr. Figgins appears never to have been affiliated with the A.O.U. He had just
completed a monograph on the birds of Kentucky which will be published
posthumously.

The Editor acknowledges with gratitude the kind assistance of Dr. and Mrs.
A. J. C. Vaurie of New York City who aided in the preparation of the section
of Periodical Literature in this number of ‘The Auk.

As THE AUK goes to press, word has been received of the death, on September 18,
of J. Fletcher Street, Treasurer and Business Manager of the American Ornithol-
ogists’ Union.



